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Question:

Senator KETTER: I am going to come back to some of the macro prudential issues. Are you 
concerned that the tax system provides an incentive for the proliferation of interest-only 
loans?
Mr Byres: We take the tax system as a fact of life. It is a given, exogenous, variable, and we 
have to work within that.
Senator KETTER: Presumably you provide advice to government about these types of 
issues?
Mr Byres: When we were going to institute the constraints on interest-only lending, we 
certainly briefed the Treasurer on what we were doing, why we were doing it, why we were 
choosing to do that and potential reasons within the environment of why people were keen to 
use interest-only lending.
Senator KETTER: Can you give us a breakdown on the interest-only loans with property 
investors as compared to owner occupiers? Presumably it is a fairly wide margin.
Mr Byres: I would probably take it on notice but, for the purposes of this evening, it is about 
20 per cent of lending to owner occupiers is interest only, and about 60 per cent of lending to 
investors is interest only.  

Answer:

At the end of March 2017, interest-only loans accounted for 24.9 per cent of residential 
mortgage lending to owner-occupiers, and 65.2 per cent of residential mortgage lending to 
investors.
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